



Pennaeth / Headteacher Mrs Sarah Sutton, BSc

March 2021

Dear Parent/Guardian

It has been a pleasure to welcome your child back into school. We are very proud of the way our learners have been able to flex between home and school learning and we are very much looking forward to their full return on Monday the 12<sup>th</sup> April, after the Easter break.

Please pass on our congratulations to your child(ren) for their focus during their time of remote learning, it really is an achievement to celebrate! The return to school after Easter signals the end of remote learning but please be re-assured that we will continue to have professional learning around delivering high quality education to our learners wherever their venue of learning may be.

The full return to school also signals a return to full school uniform and a return to school rules and regulations.

## Uniform

If you haven't done so already please check that your child has the correct uniform and use the next two weeks to purchase any new items that may be needed, especially after the growth spurts that many of our learners have had! Information regarding school uniform can be found on our website <a href="https://eirias.co.uk/parents/uniform">https://eirias.co.uk/parents/uniform</a>. Please note that nose studs, hoodies and trainers are NOT to be worn for school and skirts should be knee length. Whilst we appreciate that most of our leaners have mobile phones and head phones, these should be kept in their bags for use before or after school and should not be used during school time.

## **School Rules and Regulations**

As part of our risk assessment during the pandemic, we have introduced a number of new rules such as hand sanitising on entering the building/classroom, the wearing of face coverings, a maximum of two learners at one time in a toilet block and the one way system. It is essential that our learners adhere to these new rules and regulations in addition to the previous rules and expectations around behaviour, to ensure the safety of both learners and staff. Please discuss these with your child and remind them to pack their mask in their bag.

We have been delighted with the way our learners have begun their return to school. We wish them a lovely Easter break and look forward to seeing them on the 12<sup>th</sup> April.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs Zoe Evans Assistant Headteacher













